
                    DEACON PATRICK W. PATTERSON
March 9, 1946 - May 30, 2024 (age 78) 

Our Deacon Pat was the longest serving Deacon in the Diocese, 
with 38 (thirty-eight) years dedicated here at St. Joseph and 20  
(twenty)  plus  years  doing  prison  ministry.  He  was  lively,  
boisterous, practical in his homilies, enjoyed woodworking and  
reading,  stepped  in  whenever  he  was  needed  and  loved  his  
family.  Even  in  his  time  in  the  hospital,  he  often  mentioned  
how he missed all at home and here at St. Joseph and how he  
wished to once again share the Lord’s Supper with everyone. 
And  to  his  family:  wife,  Joan;  sons,  Patrick  John  (Sheila)  and  Charles  Christopher  
(Joyce); daughters, Amy Lynne (Anthony) and Samantha (Leon, partner), grandchildren, great
grandchild, siblings, extended relatives and friends, our heartfelt condolences and prayers go 
out to you. May God’s love give you comfort and hope during this difficult time. 

Pat, you are our brother, friend, deacon, leader, minister and, most of all, FAMILY. From the 
bottom of our hearts, thank you for a lifetime of friendship and service. You will be missed! 
ETERNAL REST GRANT UNTO DEACON PAT, O LORD  and let your perpetual light  
shine upon him! St. Joseph, our patron, please pray for Pat!

Visitation for Deacon Pat at the Cobden Rendleman and Hileman Funeral Home will be this 
Tuesday, June 25, 2024 from 4:00-8:00 p.m., with the Rosary said at 4:00 p.m. Funeral Mass 
will be held on Wednesday, June 26, 2024 at 10:30 a.m. with Bishop Michael McGovern as 
Celebrant  and  Father  Uriel,  concelebrating.  Interment  will  be  at  the  St.  Joseph Catholic  
Cemetery at a later date. To view Pat’s obituary and leave condolences, please go to: 
https://www.rendlemanhilemanfuneralhome.com/obituary/DeaconPatrick-Patterson

What is a DEACON? Deacons share in Christ's mission and grace in a special way. The call 
to  diaconal  service  is  a  gift  of  the  Spirit  to  the  Church.  Men  who  are  ordained  to  the  
permanent diaconate promise to live out the charism of service to God, and to the people of 
God through a life of ordained ministry. This commitment is characterized by service to the 
Word of God, to the Sacraments of the Church, and to a life of Heroic Charity. The role of the 
deacon is to be a helper of the bishops and priests. He is to proclaim by his life the Church's 
call to serve the needs of others: to proclaim the Gospel message, to live a life of fidelity to 
Christ and the Church, and to lead the community in building a Kingdom of grace, faith,  
justice, and compassion.  The deacon is to be a sign and a living witness of the presence of  
Christ the Servant in the world.
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�  ST. JOSEPH  �

June 23, 2024
10:00 a.m. St. Joseph Family

   Tuesday, June 25
   4:00 p.m. Rosary at Deacon 
                   Pat Visitation
   6:00 p.m. Spanish Mass
   Wednesday, June 26
  10:30 a.m. Mass for Deacon Pat
   Friday, June 28
   8:15 a.m. Maria Amezquita
   8:45 a.m. Divine Mercy Chaplet
   9:00 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration

M  I  N  I  S  T  R  Y     S  C  H  E  D  U  L  E

        
BIRTHDAYS &

ANNIVERSARIES
    
  June 2  Karl Sweitzer, Jr.
  June 4  Jasmine Stadelbacher
  June 5  Geof & Jill Skinner
  June 12  Jim & Pam Barr
  June 12  Aleshia Wright
  June 14  Paulette Aronson
  June 16  Jim Barr
  June 18  Roger & Betty Abney
  June 25  Addison Ebberts
  June 25  Andrew Ebberts
  June 30  Bailey Flamm 
  

�  ST. MARY  � 
OF THE IMMACULATE

CONCEPTION
      Sunday:   8:00 a.m. Mass 
      Tuesday:  8:15 a.m. Mass
      Thursday:  8:15 a.m. Mass
      Saturday:  5:00 p.m. Mass
�   ST. FRANCIS XAVIER  �
Sunday: 12:15 p.m. Spanish Mass

 Monday: 12:15 p.m. English    
   Mass and Holy Hour 

          Sacrament of RECONCILIATION: Wednesday & Friday after Mass and by appointment

  Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for JUNE 2024: 
FOR MIGRANTS FLEEING THEIR HOMES

We pray that migrants fleeing from war or hunger, forced to undertake journeys full of danger 

and violence, find welcome and new opportunities in the countries that receive them. 

       
           SUNDAY, JUNE 30, 10:00 a.m.
           13th Sunday in Ordinary Time
           Lector: Becky Morgan
            EM: Tom Cerny, Luisa Vercide

           SUNDAY, JUNE 23, 10:00 a.m.
           12th Sunday in Ordinary Time
           Lector: Lori Cohen
            EM: Sherry Haddick, Gary Wiggs
                



P R A Y E R S   O F   P E T I T I O N
 Those in the Military (Active Duty): Scott Bourne, Aaron Cerny, Katie Eck, John Russell, 

Lauren Sweitzer, Devin Vitt
 Those in Need of Healing: AB, Barbara Alstat, Alan & EJ Anderson, Paulette Aronson, David 

Augustine, Dorothy Cirilla, Cade Cohen, Larry Flamm, Regina Fuse, Gary Jackson, 
Shawn Knupp, Cari Hatley Marx, Stan McGee, Yvonne Murray, Irene Niffenegger,  
Sheron Pearson, Dominic Pedrotty & Family, Hannah Perez, Stephanie Poletti, Zetta 
Ramsey, Clayton Richardson, Donna Shannon, Juanita Small, Linda Spray, Charlie  
Stadelbacher, Margie Stadelbacher, Jill  Treece, Filden Tuliao, Carrie Turner, Reed  
Uekman, Shari Vandersluis, TR, Sandy Zamora

  Those in the Nursing Home: Jo Cerny, Diane McCleland
To update the List, please call or text Luisa at 618-967-4452

The  St.  Joseph  Family  would  like  to  extend  Happy  Birthday greetings  and  well  wishes  to  our  sister,  CARMELITA
MACHICAO, who turned 90 Friday, June 14! Carmelita lived and worked in the southern Illinois area for over thirty-five
(35) years and was very active in both American and Hispanic communities. Father Uriel describes her as “a very generous,
kind, humble and faithful person who always supports and helps people in need.” And that can be seen no further than her time
here in Church. Thank you, Carmelita! You are beautiful, gracious and loved. May the Lord continue to bless you and keep
you and let his face shine upon you!

Calling our Prayer Warriors! Please support our youth today by becoming a SPIRITUAL SPONSOR. Spiritual Sponsors are
needed to PRAY for our Faith Formation students currently going through the Sacrament of Confirmation. At the back of the
church are photographs of the students  - please choose one you wish to sponsor. Take the picture, write your name next to the
student’s name and pray away. Our youth need their St. Joseph Family’s help as they study to further discover the importance
of God and our Catholic faith through the Holy Spirit! Check it out and be a part of their journey.

From Rhonda: VBS at St. Mary. Vacation Bible School will be July 22 – 26, 2024, from 5:00-8:00 p.m. each night. Come for
Bible lessons, arts and crafts, activities, food, etc. This is a great way for the children to enjoy summer while learning about our
faith. For more information, call, text, or email: (618)697-0440, rschmidt00@hotmail.com Rhonda Schmidt. 

From  the  Diocese:  EMMAUS  DAYS. “We  are  pleased  to  welcome  the  National  EUCHARISTIC  PILGRIMAGE
Delegation to the Shrine of Our Lady of Snows on July 7, 2024. We will celebrate with grateful hearts the gift of Our Lord’s
Real Presence in the Eucharist – given to us at every Mass. Bishop McGovern invites you to join him at this joyful event as the
people of our Diocese renew their faith and trust in Jesus who lovingly gives Himself body, blood, soul and divinity to us!”
More information can be found at www.diobelle.org, eucharisticpilgrimage.org, eucharisticcongress.org or snows.org. You can
also join the Eucharistic Pilgrims at the Monday, July 8, 10:00 a.m. Mass at St. Peter’s Cathedral in Belleville.

From St.  Mary’s:  Be a part of the historical  EUCHARISTIC REVIVAL celebration this summer! For those interested in
participating in the Emmaus Days Celebration (see above), St. Mary’s in Anna invites the St. Joseph Family to share a BUS
RIDE to the 10:00 a.m. Monday, July 8, 2024 Mass at the Cathedral of St. Peter in Belleville. The bus will leave at 7:00 a.m.
from the St. Mary's parking lot and will return at approximately 4:00 p.m.  There will also be a stop for lunch at a restaurant
after the Mass. RESERVATIONS are needed for this ride. Please call or text Jeff Agne at 618-559-3180 by next Sunday, June
30, 2024.  At least fifteen (15) passengers must sign up to make this trip possible.  This is a great opportunity to relax and enjoy
the ride and attend the National Eucharistic Pilgrimage with fellow Catholics!

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE

June 16, 2024
     General Total      $2,127.00
           Offering             $2,077.00
           CSMA                $50.00
     Building Fund     $15.00
     Cemetery Fund   $640.00

Thank you for continuing
to support St. Joseph Church!

                

THE CATHOLIC CHURCH OF ST. JOSEPH
The deadline to submit an announcement for the BULLETIN is Thursday evening. You may email it to: stjoecobdenLV23@gmail.com 

and/or stjosephscobden@gmail.com. For questions, please call or text Luisa at (618) 967-4452.

2024 PARISH COUNCIL
  President/Bldg. & Maint.: Kenny Flamm (618)528-9611
                                             kpflamm@gmail.com 
  VP/Education/Social Media: Gabriela Morales (618)697-2790
                                          Gabbied95@gmail.com
  Secretary/Sodality: Sherry Haddick  (618)5594347    

  sherryhaddick@yahoo.com
  Communications: Samantha Sweitzer  (618)201-5246
                                stjosephscobden@gmail.com
            Dori Bigler  (618)697-2816  dorilloyd@hotmail.com
            Seirra Brumleve (573)208-8999  sdseiler1s@hotmail.com   
  Safety & Grounds: Harold Blunt  (816)598-7335
                                     

ST. JOE CHURCH INFORMATION

 Administrator: Fr Uriel Salamanca   (618) 713-8257  fr.uriel.salamanca@gmail.com
 Trustees: Rick Flamm              (618)893-4953  Richard.flamm@hillmangroup.com
                Raymond Wacker                 (618)713-2783  wacker@siu.edu
  Liturgy: Paulette Aronson                 (618)893-2882  retartczaj5@gmail.com
  FF/PSR: Gabriela Morales               (618)697-2790  Gabbied95@gmail.com
  Ladies Sodality: Sherry Haddick      (618)559-4347  sherryhaddick@yahoo.com
                             Connie Vincent       (618)697-3000   cvince5@hotmail.com
  Cemetery: Ken & Patty Flamm         (618)697-0952   kpflamm@gmail.com
                   Gary Wiggs                       (618)967-7116   garydwiggs@gmail.com
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